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February 13, 2007





Mr. William Needelman


Department of Planning and Development


Portland City Hall, 4th Floor


389 Congress Street


Portland, Maine  04101





Re:		THE LONGFELLOW – Residences and Retail at Ocean Gateway


		One India Street


		Portland, Maine  04101


		


		Planning and Zoning Re-submission





The purpose of this letter is to outline the new material submitted.  This package is in response to the comments and discussions made during the January 23rd workshop.  Please refer to our letter of November 27th, 2006 for the description high-lighting the differences between the approved April submission and the currant proposal.





Retail Subdivisions and Access Points


There was some confusion between the plans, elevations and the anticipated number of commercial condominiums that were to be Permitted.  There are a total of seven commercial spaces envisioned.  The access doors for each of these spaces has been depicted on both the plans and corresponding elevations.  All of the tenant spaces are speculative.  Internal tenant separations and sizes may change to some degree.  Changes would be handled with the Planning Staff as prospective tenants are brought on board.


Refer to Drawings A-2 and ELEV-S10 through ELEV-S17 for the changes.





Elevation Drawings


During the January 23rd workshop, it was suggested that the approved facades from April 2006 might be color rendered along with the current proposed facades to better analyze the before and after.  A color copy of the original design for the Hancock Street Elevation is shown here in this package.  In looking at this 2-D comparison, the level of detail between the two designs is just not conveyed.  The Ownership contracted a professional artist to depict the more public faces of the building.  This package contains 5 color renderings that better animate the facades and show the level of interest that the current designs maintains.


Refer to ELEV-S10 for the Color copy of the original Hancock Street Elevation


Refer to the five artists drawings at the end of the package.




















Commercial Street Pavilions


This submission further develops the final design of the pavilions.  The design is quite similar to that which was approved in April 2006.  The vaulted roof has been tilted away from the street.  Even though the overall height of the roof is lower, the leading edge is actually higher than the approved design.  The windows facing Commercial Street on the pavilions have been changed to full height operable windows for use in temperate weather.  The entrance canopies over the door remain as upturned awnings, similar to what was approved in April.


Refer to Drawings ELEV-S12 and ELEV-S13 for the new pavilion design.





We look forward to the opportunity to present the material included in this submission.  If there is anything that we can do in the interim that will assist the Board, feel free to contact me at any time.  





Regards,


THE ARCHITECTURAL TEAM, INC.











Gary M. Kane, project manager








CC:	Drew Swenwson, Nick Iselin / Riverwalk,LLC


	Michael Liu, TAT File / The Architectural Team, Inc.














